Society for Human Resource Management

Berks County Chapter #179

General Meeting Minutes 

March 12, 2013
The 7th general meeting of the Berks County SHRM Chapter for the 2012-13 program year was held on March 12, 2013 at Toscani’s Restaurant.  Chet Mosteller, President, called the meeting to order at 7:57am.
Chet introduced guests attending the meeting.

New members attending the meeting were: 


Vince DePaul from Performance Group

Mark Troutman, a recent graduate


Steve Gombar from  Ashley Furniture; and


Brady Haughney from Aerotek
Financial Report – February’s beginning balance was $9,578 and ending balance was $12,866.
Upcoming events and announcements:
The last BCTV show focused on USERRA & FMLA as it affects the military.  Bob is working on coordinating a Veteran’s job fair to be held in July.  Members should contact Bob O. if interested in participating.
The Chapter is seeking nominations for the position of Secretary on the Board of Directors.  An email was sent to members on March 11, 2013 announcing the opening along with the nomination form.

The Chamber’s HR Summit will be held on April 30th at the Inn at Reading.  The Chapter co-sponsors this event with the Chamber.
Committee Updates:
Legislative (Whitney Rahman) – Whitney provided a handout summarizing the new FMLA posters and forms, new I-9 released, which is mandatory effective May 7th.  The OFCCP has adopted EEOC guidance on arrest and conviction records.  
Certification – Nine members are participating in the certification study group the Chapter is offering this year.
Program – Barb Cole, Consultant spoke to the group on the topic of Diversity and Inclusion.
Reminders – Please complete the meeting registration and evaluation forms.

Next meeting – To be announced.
The meeting adjourned at 9:00am.
Respectfully submitted,

Shannon Schulze, Secretary
